
 
 IMPORTANT DATES COMING UP 

 

  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
                                                            
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

  
   

  December 
19th -  School Concert ð Donôt forget your chair or a blanket to sit on. 
21st ð Last Day Term 4 ð Prep swimming sports & pool party. NO HOT LUNCHES DUE TO POOL PARTY 

Dismissal at 2.30pm 
January 
Wednesday 30th ð Students return to school. 
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End of Year Thank You 
As we draw to the end of yet another great year of learning at Avenel Primary School, I would like to 
extend my gratitude to everyone who has played their part in creating a dynamic school environment for our children.  As an old 
maxim states: ñfeeling gratitude and not expressing it is like wrapping a present and not giving itò  so it is with genuine gratitude and 
appreciation I would like to thank the following people.   Thank you to our wonderful band of teachers (Sarah, Lisa, Anne, Kahlia, 
Hayley, Jania, Carrye, Kate, Lucy, Rosie, Mel and Gabby for the incredible dedication they have shown over year. A big thank you to 
Fiona, Ruby and Win for the invaluable contribution they make in their role as integration aides. Linda, Vicki and  Dee work wonders 
behind the scenes and I thank them for their work and the support they provide to students, parents and teachers.  We have an 
incredibly committed band of School Councillors and I would like to thank them for the dedication they bring to their role. Finally, a 
warm thank you to all those members of our Parents & Friends committee and parent helpers who sweated and toiled to raise funds 
over the year. An outstanding team effort that resulted in another great year for our students and families.  
 
Christmas Concert: Tonight at 7pm 
Tonight at 7pm, we will be hosting our end of year Christmas concert. This concert is an opportunity for us to 
recognize academic achievement, personal qualities and social skills through an award ceremony. Each grade level 
will also perform a Christmas related item on the night and the highlight of the night is, of course, the arrival of 
Santa on our oval.  Tonightôs concert will take place on our oval with the ñstageò being the area 
under our veranda. This will provide a more elevated performance area for our students and room 
for the swelling crowds we have been experiencing over the last few years. Please bring along a 
camp chair or a picnic blanket and I would also highly recommend some insect repellent! I look 
forward to a great night and I cannot wait to see our students have their moment in the spotlight.  
 
Student Leadership Elections 
On Monday, our Grade 5/6 student elections were held. Our students showed great poise and preparation, dealing with the nerves of 
delivering a formal speech to a large gathering. All of our students spoke exceptionally well and I would like to acknowledge the great 
work that our teachers have undertaken in preparing our students for their big moment. As I reinforced to our students, while the 
result may not have fallen in your favour on the day, you have certainly grown in the eyes of everyone who witnessed your speech. 
There were many proud parents in the audience as they watched their children take a big step in their personal development.  
Congratulations to our new student leaders and I wish them the very best in their role in 2019. Our new student leaders are as 
follows: 

¶ School Captains: Ebony Harper and Angus Nash School Vice Captains: Larni Shiner and Ben Morgan 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

¶ House Captains Richardson: Johnny Anderson and Indianna Lavryssen  

¶ Vice House Captains Richardson: Charlotte Hilbig and Oisin OôSullivan 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Donôt forget your picnic rug & 
chair. 



¶ House Captains Hughes: Maddy Gunn and Micah Padgett 

¶ Vice House Captains Hughes: Dylan Taylor and Georgia Taresch 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
End of Year Pool Party,  Prep Swimming Sports and End of Year Assembly: 
On Friday, we will be holding our Prep Swimming Sports at our local pool commencing at 11.30am. Ms Ternes has organised a 
number of fun events to give our Prep students the opportunity to splash and dash! Following the conclusion of our Prep swimming 
sports, we will hold an end of year pool party ï please note that rash shirts are compulsory. We will return to school at approximately 
1pm, then conclude our school year with an Assembly commencing at 2.15pm. End of year dismissal will take place at 2.30pm.  
 
Grade 3 to 6 Triathlon: 
Yesterday we held our Grade 3 to 6 triathlon. Over the years, our triathlon has become a great end of year tradition and a great 
opportunity for our students to experience the triathlon format in a supportive team environment. 38 of our students took part in this 
optional event, which is a great credit to the ñcan doò attitude of our students. Special mention must go to our Grade 3 students who 
all displayed wonderful commitment during their first participation. The winning team was composed of Finbar OôSullivan (bike), Levi 
Thomson (run) and Annie Goodman (swim) who finished ahead of Angus Nash (bike), Laith Hurlock (run) and Reese Ridd (swim.) 
Third place was taken out by James Wall (bike), Willow Harper (run) and Will Nash (swim.) 
 
Valedictory  
Last Thursday night, we said farewell to our Grade 6 students during our Grade 6 Valedictory. The night was a fitting way to say 
goodbye to a group of students who have made a great contribution to our school and who had a big impact on our school culture. 
We wish them all the best on their future paths. Of course we couldn't sign off on the Valedictory without mentioning how inviting the 
room looked on the night and how delicious the food tasted - thank you to our co-ordinator, Mel Harper and all of the parents who 
assisted Mel on the night. Given that we lost power at 2.30pm and were without electricity until less than two hours before the start, 
Mel showed remarkable grace under pressure and ingenuity in rapidly coming up with contingency plans (which included the arrival of 
a caravan!). An acknowledgement from Mel is contained elsewhere in the newsletter.  
 
Student Reports: 
Student reports will be sent home on Thursday, December 20th. If you have any questions or queries pertaining to your childôs report, 
our teachers are always willing to schedule an appointment to discuss any issues. Early in Term 1 of 2019, we will also schedule 
start-up interviews to discuss your childôs learning goals for 2019 and review your childôs Semester 2 report.  
 
Looking towards 2019:  
Finally, I would like to wish everyone a wonderful family time over the holiday period. I look forward to seeing everyone refreshed and 
reinvigorated on the revised date of Thursday, January 31st. 
 
All the best, 
Neil 
 
 

OTHER THINGS YOU NEED TO KNOW éé  
 
 

Due to the pool party on Friday there 
will be no hot lunches. 

 
 



GRADE 6 VELEDICTORY 
A big thank you to the girls at Bank Street Pizza for donating the starters for the evening. To Mary, 
Kate and Deone for all their help leading up to the night as well as on the night .  Carol Steers , 
Tahlia , Bron , Amanda, Mags , Jo, Narelle and Janine for the beautiful desserts and a huge thank 
you to Ebony, Ben, Zoe, Maddy, Erynn, Heath, Mahni and Willow for taking good care of the guests 
on the night . 
Thank you, Mel  

 
LOST PROPERTY ï The number of lost items in the  ólost propertyô tub is on the increase again. Please make the effort to come in 
and have a look to see if any belong to your child.  If they are not claimed by the end of the year they will be given to charity. 
 
2.30 PM FINISH Friday 21st  DECEMBER ï Please make appropriate arrangements to have your child 
picked up at 2.30pm if you are unable to do so on the last day of term.  A reminder to parents of bus 
travelers that the bus will also be departing from school early on this day.  

 
AROUND THE ROOMS 

 

To ï Hollie Hayton, Oakleigh Kanters, Crystal Cox, Micah Padgett, Thomas Canobie-Muskee, Lane Cocks, 
Hunter Friedrich, Sophie Cahir, Holly Williams, Darcy Turner, Maxwell Harding, Natasha Hardin, and Levi 
Thomson. 
 

STUDENT OF THE WEEK ï Congratulations to 
 

Lucy Golightly  ï for her creativity when planning her narrative. J 
Fergus Steers ï for his focus and dedication towards his mathematical learning tasks. J 
Heidi Taresch ï for her understanding of plurals in her reading activities. J 
Kate Thomas ï for the methodical way she works through maths investigation tasks. J 
Charlotte Hilbig ï for using topic specific vocabulary when writing an information report. J  
Angus Nash - for demonstrating excellent leadership skills on Transition Day. J 
Jett Gunther - for his focus and determination to improve particularly throughout the testing period. J 
 

 
 
 
 

Jack Stirling - For showing a positive attitude towards his learning by participating in all classroom activities. J 
Breanna Lane - For her improved negotiation skills. J 
Mason Dean -For his persistence when working through maths investigations. J 
Annie Goodman - For her positive attitude and commitment to developing herself as a learner. J 


